
ST.JOSEPH 
4521 N Arden Rd           Email: info@stjoeparish.org 
Otis Orchards, WA          926-7133  •  Fax Web site: stjoeparish.org 

Pastoral Council 
Suzie Frei, Dennis Hardy, Pat Hinman, 
Cheri Hoagburg, Carolyn Holley, 
Mike Lunneborg, Linda Strom,  
Jennifer Witt 
Finance Council 
Mary Cameron, Debbi Haskins,  
Brian Gehlen, Marilyn Lunneborg, 
Jim Rudolph 
Faith Formation Council 
Terri Bruxer, Dave Charbonneau, 
Pam Finn, Karla Gehlen, Mirna Reyes 
Mark & Anna Henry, Karen Nicholls, 
Brad Pearson, Amanda Peterson, Phil-
ip Wehr 
Charity and Justice Committee 
Jim Baumker           255-9498 
jabaum@comcast.net 
Welcome Committee 
Darrel & Delores Jones          998-0438 
Seniors on the Go 
Mary Nolan           328-2292 
Dianne Murray           315-4688 
Knights of Columbus 
Dennis Hardy           263-3454 
Worldwide Marriage Encounter 
Ken & Cheryl Nagle          922-9813 
Stewardship Committee 
Carolyn Holley           999-8739 

WORSHIP 
Saturday - 5:30 pm 
Sunday - 8:00 am & 10:30 am 

- am 
Wednesday—6:00 pm 
EUCHARISTIC ADORATION 
Tuesday 12:30—3:30 p.m.  
Wednesday 6:00—8:00 a.m.  
Wednesday 7:00—10:00 p.m. 
RECONCILIATION 
Saturday  4:00—5:00 pm or  
by appointment 
RELIGIOUS EDUCATION CLASSES 
Preschool thru 7th grade 
Sunday 9:15—10:15 a.m. 
YOUTH MINISTRY 
Youth 8th—12th Grades 
Sunday 6:00—8:00 p.m. 
BAPTISM 
Infants & Adults 
Call Parish Office for Parish policies 
MARRIAGE 
Preparations begin at least four months in 
advance of the wedding. Attendance at 
Marriage Preparation Weekends and other 
Diocesan regulations apply. 
Call Parish Office for Marriage policy. 
SICK 
Anointing of the Sick or Shut In Ministry. 
Call the Parish Office. 

 

PASTORAL STAFF 
Rev. Mike Kwiatkowski—Pastor 
Email: Fr.Mike@stjoeparish.org 
Deacon Chalo Martinez - 263-9553 
Email: gmartinez@dioceseofspokane.org 

Youth Ministry 
Meta & Gene Boik       928-6182 
metaboik@hotmail.com 
Parish Hall Rental 
Cindy Baird       926-7133 
Marriage Coordinator 
Barbara Haney        926-7133 
Eucharistic Minister Coordinator 
Marilyn Lunneborg      226-3167 
Lector Coordinator 
Joe Biegler       255-9963 
Liturgy Coordinator 
Tom Dettwiler       808-5481 
Prayer Chain 
Diana Andriolo       926-5490 
stjoeprayers@gmail.com 
St. Gabriel’s Group (Mom’s Group) 
Jaymie Miner       999-6631 

OFFICE HOURS 
Monday-Friday: 8:30 am—4:30 pm 
STAFF                   926-7133 
Parish Secretary 
Cindy Baird   
Email: info@stjoeparish.org 
Finances 
Becky Schoultz 
Email: finance@stjoeparish.org 
Religious Ed Director 
Teresa McCann 
Email: religioused@stjoeparish.org 
Housekeeping 
Barbara Haney 



MASS INTENTIONS 
Saturday, June 17 
5:30pm †Bill Fautch 
Sunday, June 18 
8:00am †Alicia Weber 
10:30am People of the Parish 
Tuesday, June 20 
8:30am NO MASS 
Wednesday, June 21 
6:00pm NO MASS 
Thursday, June 22 
8:30am NO MASS 
Friday, June 23 
8:30am NO MASS 
Saturday, June 24 
5:30pm People of the Parish 
Sunday, June 25 
8:00am †Alicia Weber 
10:30am †Cirelo Calamba 

WEEK AHEAD –June 19-25 
Monday       Women’s Scripture Study              6:30pm 
                     Scouts      7pm              
Tuesday       Quilters     10am 
                     Eucharistic Adoration    12:30-3:30pm 
                     Scripture & Prayer Group                      6:30pm 
Wednesday  Eucharistic Adoration                 6-8am                 
                     Mom’s Group               9:30am                      
                     VBS Play Practice               3:30pm 
                     Eucharistic Adoration              7-10pm 
Thursday      VBS Play Practice               9-11am 
Friday           Scripture & Scrapbook                   6pm 
Saturday       VBS Play Practice                             2:30pm 
Sunday          VBS Set-up             12 Noon 
                      VBS Play Practice      1pm 

St. Joseph Parish — Otis Orchards 

WEEKLY COLLECTION  6/11/2017 
Envelopes                    Plate                              TOTAL 

$ 5,291.00                   $ 791.80                              $ 6,082.80 
Total for June to date:                                           $ 12,966.05 
Needed Monthly                                                   $ 31,200.00  
Building Fund Total for June                                    $ 336.00 
************************************************* 
OPOF Campaign        2013               2016                     Total  
Pledges                  $727,785         $461,193       $1,188,978 
Collected              $684,390    $237,417.57     $921,807.57 

Scriptures for June 25  
Jeremiah 20:10-13 

Psalm 69:8-10, 14, 17, 33-35 
Romans 5:12-15           Matthew 10:26-33 

LITURGY SCHEDULE for June 24th & 25th 
Mass        GREETER        LECTOR          EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS                 USHERS              SERVERS 
5:30pm    R & B Per ry     T Klutz              S Manfred, P Puhek, J  Nuxoll                                                R Bailey 
                                                                                                                                                                          O Osborne 
8:00am   C Graham &     S Stuber             G Car lsen, T Boik, R Wood                     J  Rosa                    W Duar te 
                S Hutchinson                                B Covington, M Duncan                             D Carlsen                M Boik 
10:30am  K Dondero        P & O Wehr     D Hardy, D Hardy, M Lamb, I Lamb     M Edwards            R Terhaar  
                 & D Wear                                    J Cannon, S Cannon, Deacon Chalo           B Pearson               M Marabello  
                       ***IF YOU CAN NOT SERVE, PLEASE FIND A REPLACEMENT. THANK YOU***             

June 18—The Most Holy Body & Blood of Christ 
The Scriptures today remind us that “we, many though we 
are, are one body for we all partake of the one loaf.” How are 
we using our gifts of time and talent to build up the Body of 
Christ? 

STEWARDSHIP IN ACTION 
Fathers, grandfathers, uncles, and priestly 
fathers are often excellent stewards.  They 
share their gifts, their talents, and provide 

for others with their treasures.  Thank your Heavenly Father 
for the gifts these godly men have been in your life.  If possi-
ble, thank them as well 

☺  Ministers, Lectors, Altar Servers & Greeters  ☺ 
Please let Cindy know availability info for  the July—
August schedule.  Please email, call or  drop a note in the 
parish office. Thank you. 
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PARISH CAMPOUT JULY 13th–16th 
Time is very short to get your reservations into 
the office. We still have 13 sites left but the 
names need to be given to the Park Service very 
soon! Cost is $92.38 for  3 nights. We have a double site 
for two families @ $168.40 or $84.20 each. Call Brad @ 
208-683-1878 or the office if you have any questions. Regis-
tration forms are under the poster in the gathering area. 

St. Joseph’s Vacation Bible School  
Monday—Thursday.  

June 26-29,  9am—Noon  
PK—6th grade  

with older students as Youth Helpers 
At “MIGHTY FORTRESS”, chil-
dren confidently celebrate that Jesus 
is their champion and God is our  

Mighty Fortress and our Shield. Because the victory is won, 
every day is a day to celebrate! Visit the tables in the foyer 
for registration, volunteer sign-up and snack donations. 
Thank you to all who have volunteered! We still need a class 
leader for the Youth Helpers. 
Please call or email Teresa in the Parish Office for more  
information, 926-7133 or religioused@stjoeparish.org 

As we remember the men in our lives on this 
day, let us say a special “Happy Father’s Day” 
to Saint Joseph – the man who had the ultimate 
job and responsibility of being an earthly father 
to Jesus, our Savior.   

Happy Father’s Day 
Fr Mike will be gone June 19th thru July 4th so there will be 
no daily Mass for the next 2 weeks.  Don’t get too attached 
to Ireland Fr Mike! 



St. Joseph’s Baptism Schedule—2017 
Classes:  August 20         Baptism: August 27 
               November 12  November 19 
Classes are held on Sundays, after the 10:30am Mass.  
 Please call the parish office to register or if you have any 
questions,  926-7133 

If you or a family member is unable to attend Mass due to 
surgery, illness, or old age, please contact the parish office.  
We are happy to arrange for a parishioner to bring the  
Eucharist at a convenient time or, if need be, to have Father 
Mike come to celebrate the Anointing of the Sick 

EXPOSITION OF THE EUCHARIST (ADORATION) 
We are in need of people to schedule an hour of time each 
week for Adoration.  For more information please contact 
Sharon Elliott at email goneclicken@yahoo.com or  
924-0336.  This wonderful devotion is available every week 
at St Joseph.  Drop by Tuesday 12:30 pm-3:30 pm,  
              Wednesday 6am - 8am, and 7pm - 10pm.   
All are welcome!  The Eucharist is displayed on the day 
chapel altar for all.   Please note the extended time on Tues-
days (now 3:30 instead of 2:30).  

Summer is here 
Are you interested in being on a list in the parish office 
for babysitting or pet sitting? 
Are you in need of a babysitter or pet sitter? 
We are creating a list in the parish office of teens and adults 
that would like to provide childcare for other parishioners 
either for regular long term or single time and for taking care 
of pets while you are away.  You can contact the parish of-
fice for a list of names and numbers of sitters.   
If you are interested in being on this list please email or call 
the parish office at  926-7133 or info@stjoeparish.com  

Have you ever experienced the power of prayer?   
We at St. Joseph have a wonderful prayer chain to help those 
who need a little (or a lot) of extra support in times of need.   
You can ask for prayer support by either emailing or calling 
Diana Andriolo at 926-5490, stjoeprayers@gmail.com.  
 If you would like to receive Flocknote messages from the 
parish please call the parish office so that your email ad-
dress can be added. If you have already added your email 
address and you are still not receiving the messages be 
sure to check your “junk mail”.  

Traveling this summer? 
Find a place for Mass by going to Masstimes.org 

WE RECYCLE!!  St Joseph Par ish recycles our  paper , 
cardboard, aluminum, steel cans, and plastic.  If you have a 
meeting or event at the parish, please use the special recycle 
cans and then empty them into the smaller dumpster outside 
the north door of the parish hall. Please do not put other gar-
bage and kitchen waste in these blue cans inside or the 
outside receptacle.   

FAITH FORMATION JUNE/JULY/AUGUST PARISH HAPPENINGS 

Youth Ministry 
Supporting the Faith and Spirituality  

of Teens 8th-12th Grades 
 

 Thank you to all of our wonderful teens for the volunteer 
work they have done throughout this school year and to our 
many parent volunteers. Hope you all have a great summer!  
God bless, Meta, Gene, and the Youth Ministry Team  
boik@hotmail.com.  
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125th Anniversary Celebration commit-
tee  

You can order anniversary shirts either on 
line at stjosephshurch.decoapparel.com/ or 
in the gathering area after Mass. 
*June 26-29: Our children will also have a 
special celebration to mark our Anniversary 
during VBS. 
*Aug 15: We will have an ice cream social 

to celebrate St. Joseph’s founding date . 
*Sept 17: We will have Bishop Daly with us to celebrate 
Mass and join our annual parish picnic 
Questions or to help please contact Cheri Hoagburg at  
863-3748 or email at choagburg@hotmail.com.  
Attention St. Joseph’s 
Remember our history covers 1-second to 125 years ago. We 
are looking for anything pertaining to the history of St. Jo-
seph’s Parish. If you have anything you would like to share, 
please bring it to the office ASAP - pictures, items, articles 
etc. Please provide a description of the item and your infor-
mation (so we can return it to you).  If it is pictures, we will 
make copies if you wish. 
Attention Veterans 
If you are a vet or know someone who is, even those who are 
no longer with us, please provide a picture, if possible, with 
information as to what branch of the military, dates of ser-
vice, duties, and war service. Thank you for your service. 

Congratulations Graduates! 
Billy Ames  Spencer Boden 
Darren Boik  Tristin Charbonneau 
Ashton Duggan  Lydia Farrell 
Jonathan Finn  Alex Godfrey 
Ryan Hagmann  Riley Honaker   
Armani Mounadir Carrie Owen  
Brooke Pefley  Gabriel Pipkin   
Sierra Rosenberg  Jacey Schweitzer 
Michael Troksa  Alexander Witt 
 
If you have someone that you would like to add to this list, 
including college graduates, please let Cindy in the Parish 
office know.    

Please note that Night Walk Ministry is temporarily  
suspending activities while we meet with Catholic Char i-
ties and consider changes to our program.   
Thank you to all our faithful volunteers. You may contact 
Deacon Chalo for more information. 

Dear Lord, sweeten my attitudes. May my life breathe the 
fresh fragrance of your Spirit.  

Thinking well is wise,  
 planning well is wiser,  
  but doing well is wisest. 



DONATIONS NEEDED!   
Have you wondered what to do with all those  
sample/hotel sized shampoos, lotions, soaps, etc.?  
We are collecting these items for the Transitional 
Programs for Women. These programs help any 
needy women and children in the Spokane area.  Please drop 
these items off in the basket found in the foyer! 

Sister Rose Goes to the Movies! sisterrosemovies.com 
A new feature for parents, families and educators.   
When you need help selecting films new and old for your 
family or students to view, Sister Rose Pacatte has the ‘reel’ 
story!  This Daughter of St. Paul is well known for her 
work in media literacy education for parents and teachers 
within the context of culture, education and faith formation. 

St. Gabriel’s Group (Mom’s Group)  meets 
Wed, 9:30-11:30am, and are studying the book 
“Getting Past Perfect—How to Find Joy and 
Grace in the Messiness of  Motherhood” by  
Kate Wicker. Check out the parish website for a calendar and 
to see what the group represents.  
Any questions call or text Jaymie Miner, (509)999-6631 or 
angeljay1@aol.com.  

Box Tops can be turned into the par ish office for  St. 
Thomas Aquinas Home School Network (to which many of 
our parish families belong).  Also check out the Box Tops 
website: www.boxtops4education.com/coupons for awesome 
coupons on participating products.  

IN THE COMMUNITY 

ON GOING PARISH HAPPENINGS 

Rosary: Par ishioner  Gary Wycoff will be lead-
ing a Rosary every Saturday at 10am outside the 
West end of the building or in the Eucharist Chapel 
in bad weather. Special prayers will be said for all 
of the violence in the world. Everyone is welcome! 

Catholic Singles Mingle 
All ages of single adults are welcome to check out Catholic 
Singles Mingle!  Every week we have events, such as game 
nights, art-walks, eating out, outdoor events, seminars, hikes, 
dancing, etc.! No dues.  Call Cathy at (509) 226-1380, or see 
our website at www.meetup.com/Catholic-Singles-Mingle. 
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Monday Night Women’s Faith Study  
Women of the parish! Energize yourself. The Holy Spirit is 
calling you to take care of yourself. The current study 
is“Untold Blessings” by Bishop Robert Barron. Join in the 
fellowship Monday nights at 6:30pm in the cry room.  
If you have any questions or need a ride call Sue Moss at 
509-710-1575 or sooymoss@gmail.com. 

Opening God’s Word with the Sunday Scriptures.  
Reflection and prayer guided by parishioner Rick McLean 
weekly on Tues,  6:30—7:30pm in the Cry Room off the 
foyer.  Everyone is welcome, men, women, and older  
teens.  Attend when you are able;  this one hour a week 
might become a priority when you discover the rich graces 
from this spiritual practice.  

Young Adult Ministry—SpoCatholic 
City-wide event: For  more information on Young Adult 
Ministry activities please check out their Facebook page 
www.facebook.com/SpoCatholicYAM/ or join their Flock-
note by texting SPOCATHOLIC to 84576. 

ADDICTION RECOVERY GROUPS are offered by the 
LDS Church at the LDS Employment Center, 200 N. Mullan 
Suite 220 and at the Otis Orchards LDS Church at 21022 E. 
Wellesley.  Groups for General Addiction, Pornography Ad-
diction, Men Only, Women Only, Spouse and Family Support 
are available.  Call Bart Ward at 570-6419 or the LDS 
Church at 928-8057. 

SHROUD OF TURIN Conference in Richland, WA, July 
19-22.  “Seeking Solutions to the Mysteries of the Shroud.”   
Our parishioner, Louise Telford, is attending.  She is driving 
and would take others if there is interest.  Hotel accommoda-
tion could be shared also.  Please contact Louise at gltel-
ford@gmail.com if interested!  

FAVORITE BUSINESS? 
Do you have a favorite hair dresser or barber?  
What about a dentist or doctor? Your parish family  
wants to know about these great businesses too.  
Please let your favorite business owners know  
that advertising on the church bulletin is affordable,  
reliable and helps to provide the bulletin at no charge  
to the church! 
Whether it be your favorite local business or your own  
business, our church bulletin is a great place to advertise! 
For more info, call Catholic Printery: 1-800-867-0660  
With your help, we can keep our bulletin free of charge. 

Annual Catholic Appeal 
Thank You to everyone who has pledged or  
contributed to this year’s Diocesan Annual 
Catholic Appeal. The Diocese is still short of 
it’s goal so new contributions are still wel-
come. We did meet our goal so the drawing for 

the promised dinner at Fr Mike’s was held last Sunday and 
the winners are Jim and Jean Roeber. Enjoy your dinner! 

Cornerstone Catholic Conference in Tacoma, WA, Octo-
ber 20-21.  “TOGETHER FOR LIFE AND JUSTICE.”  
The Bishops of Washington State invite you to join with 
them and Catholics from across the state.  Keynote speakers 
include Bishop Robert Barron (YES, that Bishop Bar-
ron!), Helen Alvare, and Ralph McCloud.  Workshops in-
clude pregnancy and parenting support programs, the plight 
of refugees and migrants, pro-life ministry to young adults, 
life and justice challenges, etc.  St. Joseph parishioners are 
planning to attend and carpooling and sharing hotel accom-
modations would be available.  
Contact Teresa in the Parish Office if you are interested! 

Mary Simpson would like to invite you to any or all of three 
piano recitals this Sunday at 1, 3 and 5 pm in the church for 
some of her students. These include many of our parishion-
er’s children (Wehrs, Nicholls, Korstens).   

St. Joseph's - Otis Orchards Fireworks Night  
With the Spokane Indians 

Saturday, July 15th at 6:30pm 
This is also Breast Cancer Awareness Night.  
$5 tickets can be ordered by calling (509) 343-6886 or by 
going to spokaneindians.com, clicking on “Groups”, finding 
our group and then clicking to purchase tickets.  



AROUND THE DIOCESE  
Immaculate Heart Retreat Center 

6910 S Ben Burr Rd, Spokane, (509) 448-1224   
For more information or to register in advance: www.ihrc.net 
Days of Prayer: 9am-3pm, begins with the Rosary, and 
includes the Sacrament of Reconciliation, Mass, two confer-
ences, lunch and concludes with Adoration. $38/ $48 with a 
room. Please register in advance. 
July 12, Wed: “True Growth in Prayer: Three Stages of the 
Interior Life”. Fr Matthew Nicks 
Aug 23, Wed: The Hearts of Jesus and Mary, “Spiritual 
Cardio: Healthy Soul, Healthy Body” Fr Jeff Core 
Barbeques with Bishop Emeritus WilliamSkylstad  
Begins with Mass at 5:30pm followed by dinner and a talk 
by the Bishop over dessert and coffee. Cost $25. Please reg-
ister in advance! 
June 20, Tues: “Is our Pope causing confusion? A look at a 
remarkable four years of Papacy” 
July 24, Mon: “The Language of Pope Francis: Some en-
dearing terms we can use in our own lives” 
Aug 29, Tues: Where is the Community? 
Upcoming Retreats,  
$196/person, $302/couple, $110/commuters 
Weekend Forgiveness Retreat for Men & Women,  
June 23-25, Char lie Finck, MS 
Women’s Healing Retreat, Aug 4-6. “Comfort and Healing 
for Hurting Hearts” Thea Loughery and Sarah Compton 
Weekly Serenity of the Heart AA Meeting, Every Friday 
at 12 noon. The group is always open for  more members. 
Call Barb at (509) 688-5640, if you would like to come, or 
simply come to the meeting. All are welcome! 
Private Directed Retreats are always available:  Ignatian, 
or Scriptural Spiritual Direction retreats.   3-Day, 5-Day, 8-
Day, or 30-Day. We can tailor a retreat to your spiritual, and 
emotional needs. For more information or to register in ad-
vance.  Please call: (509) 448-1224 or visit 
www.ihrc.net Cost per day is dependent on the length of the 
retreat with meals. 

Catholic Funeral and Cemetery Services of Spokane (Holy 
Cross, Queen of Peace and St. Joseph Cemeteries) offers 
both funeral and cemetery services.  Families can take care 
of all their needs in a single visit, with CFCS coordinating 
the arrangements with parish, pastor and family.  For infor-
mation call 467-5496. 

Mass of Remembrance  
Every month, Catholic Funeral & Cemetery Services  offers 
a Memorial Mass to remember those individuals interred in 
the three Catholic Cemeteries (Holy Cross, Queen of Peace, 
St. Joseph), especially those who have died the preceding 
month.  These Masses, all held at Holy Cross Cemetery 
Mausoleum Chapel (4200 N. Wall), are celebrated the first 
Sat. of the month at 9:00 am.  
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http://dioceseofspokane.org/ Catholic Diocese of Spokane  
is now on Facebook !  Go to www.facebook.com/pages/
Catholic-Diocese-of-Spokane/116335971744555 and “like” 
them to follow the happenings around the Diocese.    

SAVE THE DATE!  
20th Annual Inland Northwest Catholic Men’s Retreat: 

“Continuing the Journey,  
Helping Men Succeed in Today’s Secular World” 

October 27-29 
Camp N-Sid-Sen on the east shore of Lake Coeur d’Alene 
Tim Staples, this year’s Retreat Master, is Director of Apolo-
getics and Evangelization at Catholic Answers. 
Early Bird Registration $110 (before Sept 1) includes meals 
and lodging. Forms found at www.stpiuscda.org. For more 
info call Mike Anderson at (208) 664-1498. 

Catholic television program for you every day 
Be inspired by a new Catholic television program for every 
day living that will motivate you to achieve your hopes and 
dreams as you live a life of power, impact, freedom and pur-
pose. It provides practical ways of living life to the fullest 
and helping you make faith a part of your daily life.  
Bruce Downes The Catholic Guy Television program is seen 
by millions of people whose lives have been changed by his 
down-to-earth approach. For more information go to 
BruceDownesTheCatholicGuy.com where you can watch the 
program daily.  DIRECTV Ch 371, DISH Ch 258, AT&T  
U-VERSE Ch 565, VERIZON FIOS Ch 288. 5:30am (PST) 

Natural Family Planning – Sacred Heart Medical Center 
Monthly class for three months. Tuition $90 for the series. 
Includes regular or irregular cycles; during breast or bottle 
feeding; infertility; during pre-menopause; and coming off  
artificial or chemical methods. Every 1st Thursday evening 
7:30 p.m. the year round. Some flexible dates available. 
Contact the Women’s Health Center 474-2400, or email at 
Natural_Family_Plann@providence.org 

Quo Vadis Days Camp for boys & Vocare Camp for girls 
Spokane’s tenth annual Quo Vadis Days Camp to help boys 
learn more about the priesthood will be held on June 26th - 
29th at Pinelow Camp in Deer Park, Washington.  This is for 
young men in grades 9-12. There is no cost for this program. 
Register at: qvdays.org/register/diocese-of-spokane/.   
Vocare is for  young gir ls enter ing grades 9-12 to help 
them learn more about the religious life. It will be held June 
26th - 29th at Immaculate Heart Retreat Center.  For more 
information, contact Sister Mary Joanna SMMC at (509) 481
-8862 or via email at jranalli@dioceseofspokane.org.  
For a deeper understanding of these camps be sure to check 
out “Quo Vadis Days – Spokane” and “Vocare 2013” on 
Youtube. Registration closes June 19th. 

Check out 100% pure Natural Family Planning! To learn 
more visit www.live-the-love.org.  A series of classes is 
starting 9:30am Saturday, July 15 at St. Peter  Par ish, 
3520 E. 18th Avenue, Spokane, 99223.  To register for this 
class or a self-paced on-line class, go to register.ccli.org. 

The International Pilgrim Virgin Statue of Fatima is on a two
-year journey across America, honoring the 100th Anniver-
sary of the apparitions at Fatima.  The tour stops at St. An-
thony Parish in Newport, WA on Monday, July 17.   
Bishop Daly will preside at the 5:30pm Mass. Events happen 
throughout the day.   For more information: 
www.fatimatourforpeace.com/the-tour/  or contact Mary Ann 
Barton 509-447-2685 

Sisters of Mary, Mother of the Church 
10th Anniversary Celebration 

Saturday, June 24, 11:30am at 4624 E Jamieson Rd, Spokane 
Bishop William Skylstad to celebrate Mass; lunch and Open 
House to follow. Please RSVP (509) 448-9890 


